K. Ring arrived and started signing checks at 7:30 while awaiting Paul Mercier and Leslie MacNeil who arrived about 7.45. Checks were signed, as were building permits, intent to cut and petition & Pole license. The rider for the Farmers Home Bond was also signed.

Bills to be paid next week were approved.

Kearsarge Reel Corp. is to be mailed their check for the posted bond once George Cole, Sr. or Jr. say the roadway and bridge are in proper order.

No stickers as yet for the USSAntrim. Latest date is Sept. 22. Paul and his wife will attend.

Deanna Moudry received approval to have land taken out of CUV for a building site. She offered to pay penalty but was told to wait until we know what it will be. Since we are not sure if two acres of her land are not under current use, there is a possibility that no penalty will be due. A map and exact location of the two acres is needed. Folder will be turned over to Lew Gillmore for assay. D. Moudray has asked for a letter to go out to her lawyer stating she can remove two acres from CUV and that she will pay all penalties.

Mr & Mrs Emmit Lee and Mr & Mrs Bernard Lee from Reed Carr Rd. waited to see the selectmen from 7:30 until 8:50. D. Moudry was still with the selectmen when one of the Lees came into the office and spoke of problems on their road and damage to their auto. They left angry at the long wait and no time for the four to speak to the selectmen.

A client was seen and advised to contact State Att. Generals Office in regards to a welfare problem. (Peterborough said to collect from Antrim & they would repay Antrim) He was given the address and telephone number as Antrim can not help him.

Brian Brown gave a weekly report and monthly run down of work load. He has also requested that no reporter be present when he is in with the selectmen.

Edna Tacy is now living in the house that Ed Connly said to burn. (Gave permission to fire chief to use house as practice fire for department) Was to be burned since it is unsafe for human occupancy. Edna is concerned at the possibility of loosing her place to live. She also has asked that the town pay for the Public service bill which she had to pay. Town paid to have electricity turned on at the Hillard apt. last year in her name, also paid for the first months rent, before she took occupancy of property she was put in the hospital. Public service never told, and someone else ran up the bill in her name. Lloyd will look into the matter to see if money can be collected from correct person before any decision on the Antrim town paying her.

She was told she can stay at her present location until selectmen meet with Ed Connly.

Selectmen agreed to paying John Zmud and John Catelina in two payments for directing the recreation. \$200 to John Z and \$300 to John C. each payment. This will leave a \$500 balance in the account for director. A question on the CETA youth that were hired without the knowledge of the Selectmen will be discussed with Ted Brown and Dave Penny next week. The recreation funds are to be discussed to make sure there is no overspending.

Howard Humphrey Jr will be sworn in as a member of the Board of Adjustment. tomorrow

Committee for the North Branch Fire Station Repairs has been formed. Members are Hank. Cutter, Ellery Ring and Leslie MacNeil. Leslie is to keep the Selectmen posted at the weekly meeting.

Mr McCullough & Dr Chandler spoke of a drainage foroblem on their land. George Cole will be tolk of problem when he returns from vacation. Water is erroding land as it crosses. If kept on same side or road, will do less damage. Problem will be corrected.